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Board of Selectmen 
Special Meeting 

Zoom  
April 21, 2022 — 4:30 PM 

MINUTES 
 

Members Present: First Selectman Kevin Cwikla, Selectmen Kathleen Smith, Robin Chesmer, and Mark 
DeCaprio 
Others Present: Bernard Dennler (Office Manager to the First Selectman); Hayley Wagner (Finance 
Director) 
 
1.0 Call to Order 

K. Cwikla called the meeting to order at 4:30 PM. 
 

2.0 Discuss and act on 2022 Capital Improvement Plan 
The Selectmen reviewed the Capital Improvement Plan. B. Dennler stated the updated plan was 
developed in conversations with the First Selectman, the Director of Public Works and Facilities, 
the Town’s engineering consultant, and the Finance Director. H. Wagner explained that the plan 
is needed to receive LoCIP funds under the state’s Local Capital Improvement Program. There is 
currently $140,000 available to Lebanon with an additional $70,000 expected next year that could 
be applied to any of the projects listed. Approval of the CIP does not obligate the Town to 
undertake or fund any of the projects listed. 
 

K. Smith MOVED to adopt the 2022 Capital Improvement Plan and send it to Town Meeting for approval, 
included as Attachment A to these Minutes. R. Chesmer SECONDED. 
MOTION CARRIED 4:0 

 
3.0 Discuss and act on calling the Annual Town Meeting 
 
K. Smith MOVED the following: 
Pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes Section 7-1, et seq., public notice is hereby given to the Electors 
and those qualified to vote at town meetings of the Town of Lebanon that the Annual Town Meeting will 
be held on Monday, May 2, 2022 at 7:30 P.M. in the Lyman Memorial High School Auditorium, 917 Exeter 
Road (Route 207) Lebanon, Connecticut, to consider and act upon the following:  

1. Consider and act upon approving the proposed 2022–2023 Fiscal Year budget for the Town of 
Lebanon in the amount of twenty-seven million ninety-five thousand eight hundred thirty-two dollars 
and no cents ($27,095,832.00) for the General Town Government, Board of Education, Special 
Revenue Accounts and Capital Expenditures with Revenue Estimates of seven million twenty-one 
thousand nine hundred eleven dollars and no cents ($7,021,911.00) and the remainder to be raised 
by taxes with an estimated mil rate of 28.1 mils. 

 

2. Consider and act upon approving the 2022-2023 Fiscal Year Capital Improvement Program (CIP) as 
proposed by the Board of Selectmen. 
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3. Consider any other business proper to come before said meeting. 
 
Copies of these proposals are available at the Town Clerk’s Office. 
Dated at Lebanon, Connecticut this 21st day of April 2022. 
Lebanon Board of Selectmen 
R. Chesmer SECONDED. 
MOTION CARRIED 4:0 

 
4.0 Discuss and act on hire of a Sexton 

K. Cwikla said he had interviewed a candidate with the Sexton and they would like to proceed 
with a hire. The candidate has shadowed the current Sexton at a funeral and is comfortable taking 
on the technical and field aspects of the job. 

 
K. Smith MOVED to hire Carla McElroy as Sexton, effective April 22, 2022, per the non-union wage matrix. 
R. Chesmer SECONDED. 
MOTION CARRIED 4:0 
 
5.0 Adjourn 

The meeting adjourned at 4:45 PM 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bernard W. Dennler III 
Office Manager to the First Selectman 
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